The Board of Education Town of Brooklyn

119 Gorman Road Brooklyn, CT 06234

Aimee Genna, Chair Kelly Codding, Vice Chair Keith Atchinson, Secretary Eric Anderson Mae Lyons Joan Trivella

February 22, 2017

BOARD OF FOUCATION MEETING

A special meeting of the Brooklyn Board of Education was held in the middle school on Wednesday, February 22, 2017.

Chairperson Genna called the meeting to order at 6:09 PM.

Present when the meeting was called to order were Mrs. Lyons, Mrs. Trivella, Mrs. Codding, and Mr. Atchinson. Mr. Anderson was absent.

Also present were Superintendent of Schools Mary Conway, Town Finance Director Sherry Holmes, Director of Special Education Amanda Brown, Director of Facilities Tony Tusia, Brooklyn Middle School Principal Al Yanku, and Brooklyn Elementary School Principal Shelley Michaud

The superintendent of schools presented an updated budget detail section. She also shared backup information including class size projections, high school population, grant amounts, grant salary expenditures, administrator salaries, non-affiliated salaries, and all other staff salaries.

Motion: Mrs. Genna moved that the Board reduce the proposed budget by \$44,000 in technology equipment and make a capital request of the Town for the technology equipment in the hopes that the request is supported.

Second: Mrs. Codding Vote: Unanimous

Mrs. Trivella requested detail to support each of the items that are new request in the budget.

Mrs. Genna set the next budget workshop for March 22, 2017 at 6:00 PM.

Meeting adjourned by consensus at 6:57 PM.

Keith Atchinson, Secretary